

To: All Diocesan Secretaries

The Reverend Alexander McGregor

Head of the Legal Office, Chief Legal Adviser to the Archbishops' Council and the General Synod and Official Solicitor to the Church Commissioners

10<sup>th</sup> May 2024

Dear Diocesan Secretary

## General Synod Promulgation of Amending Canon No. 43

I enclose a copy of Amending Canon No. 43 which was enacted at the February group of sessions of the General Synod. I also enclose a copy of the Instrument of Enactment and explanatory notes on the Amending Canon.

The Amending Canon should be proclaimed at the next meeting of the Diocesan Synod. There is no need for the Canon or the Instrument of Enactment to be read out. Instead, the following form of words is suggested for use by the Chair:

"I give notice that, at its February 2024 group of sessions, the General Synod resolved that Amending Canon No. 43 be made, promulged and executed.

"Amending Canon No. 43 makes miscellaneous amendments to the Canons of the Church of England. It complements the Church of England (Miscellaneous Provisions) Measure 2024."

Copies of this letter and its enclosures go to your Diocesan Bishop and your Diocesan Registrar.

Yours sincerely

A S McGregor

The Legal Office of the National Institutions of the Church of England Church House, Great Smith Street, London SW1P 3AZ Direct Line: +44(0)20 7898 1748 Switchboard: +44(0)20 7898 1000 E-mail: alexander.mcgregor@churchofengland.org DX: 148403 Westminster 5